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August  seemed to fly right by! Besides a 

lot of our members taking advantage of the great sum-

mer weather and hitting the road for vacations we had 

activities to do, Fort Vancouver Lion‘s started the 

month picking up and delivering lots of frozen berries to 

people from all over the community! The City of 

Vancouver had its annual picnic at Marine Park 

and chose the most gorgeous day to serve 

them! Our Lions were at the Share house again, 

our monthly venue and everyone had a great 

time, under the direction of Sammy Hale. We 

then we entertained ourselves quite well at our 

weekly meetings as we saw the pot increase 

and the cards decrease—but has the Joker 

been found? Not Yet! We start September off 

with only 2 cards and hundreds up for the tak-

ing! The photos below truly show the agony of 

defeat!  

We greatly enjoyed our visit from 

District Governor Dale Jacobson 

and were treated to 

meet our 2008 

scholar-

ship re-

cipient 

Mallory 

Kamerath. 

http://www.fortvancouverlions.com/
mailto:liondaverawson@msn.com


Well, the Olympics are over and 
college football starts this weekend. 
 Labor Day has arrived!  
 I hope you all had a wonderful 
fun filled summer, with family and 
friends. As I watched some of the Olym-
pics, I couldn‘t help but marvel at the 
determination, hard work and persis-
tency that all those athletes had to 
have. What a beautiful spectacle for our 
world to showcase with all those coun-
tries joining together for this fun com-
petitive event. 

As I was preparing for our ex-
ecutive meeting and putting together the 
three month calendar for September, 
October, and November, I reviewed 
what we had ahead of us and I became 
as nervous as an Olympic athlete at the 
starting gate! 

The Fort Vancouver Lion‘s club 
is scheduled to be very busy over the 
next 90 days. How can we do all that 
fundraising and service? It‘s just too 
enormous a job! Members only have so 
much time they can devote to Lions! 
Have we bitten off  too much?! 

Then I read the 13 responses 
from our club survey that Dorothy Scott 
sent out to all of you. I was reminded 
once again why we are Lions! Here are 
some excerpts:..‖ I like idea of service to 
others…knowing like minded individu-
als…involved in our community…
community service...help others… a 
way to give back to my community…I 
like the service projects‖ 

I started to breathe easier again 
and I realized that we‘ll get through this. 
After our apple/pear project in October, 
most of our fund raising will be over for 
the year.  

We will have held our Melvin 
Jones Banquet and the 1

st
 of our con-
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certs will have been a success. More 
importantly the citizens of Clark County 
will have seen Lion‘s in action in our 
community backing up what we say 
we‘re about with what we do! 

On Saturday September 13
th
 

from 9am till 1pm our club is holding a 
retreat at the Community Room of Clark 
Public Utilities [PUD]  [across from the 
Public Library downtown.] 

The theme for this retreat will 
be enhancing community service within 
our club. We‘ll take a close look at some 
or all of our service opportunities and 
evaluate how we feel we are doing. 
How can we increase club participa-
tion,? Are there new service opportuni-
ties out there? 

You are all invited to attend this 
retreat and give us your valuable input. 
Jim Terrell will be our facilitator and this 
promises to be a lively discussion. Plan 
to be there! 

The last question on our club 
survey ― What do you want to get out of 
Lions?‖ had these responses: 

-Personal satisfaction in know-
ing ―A job well done‖ 

-Opportunities to serve others 
when I am able to participate. 

-Fun and feeling of ―doing good‖ 
for my fellows. 

-Personal satisfaction that there 
is a great group of people that care 
about their community. 

-1.Be of service when 
needed.2. Interact with like minded indi-
viduals. 

-I‘m a happy camper-
camaraderie and community service. 

-The satisfaction that since I 
probably will never effect great change 
on a national scale, that I am able to 
affect positively my corner of the world 
for the better. 

-Just plugging away at helping 
others. 

-The satisfaction of helping oth-
ers, and some good friendships with 
people who are like minded. 

- Help people and have fun. 

 

We may not be Olympic ath-
letes or college football players but 
this Labor day weekend will find Fort 
Vancouver Lion‘s preparing to go the 
distance ― plugging away, helping 
people and having fun.‖ Thank you for 
your enthusiastic participation in the 
best service club in Clark County. 

Yours in Lionism, 

President Allen Rhyasen 

  

Report by Lion Ken Milligan 

      We met on August 5, 2008 
with 9 Lions from 6 club‘s attend-
ing.  

     We reviewed 42 applications 
for exams & glasses approving 23 
of them.  

     A total of 19 were denied, 1as 
non-resident of Clark County, 11 
returned for more information 2 as 
being too soon, 4 had received 
more that two pair in the past & 1 
as eligible for insurance. 

Our next meeting will be on  

September 2
nd

 at 6:30pm at the 

WSSB Administration Building. 
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SUGAR AND SPICE  

BAZAAR 

CALL FOR VENDORS! 

The holiday bazaar season will soon be here.  

Reserve your space now! 

This is a prime location just off 78 St/Hwy. 99 

$25.00 per 7ft. space—tables available to rent 

(Discount for ‗stage and basement‘ tables) 

Further information available upon request 

Contact: 

Helen Sutfin—360-696-9162 

helens@wa-net.com 

 This month our featured member 
is Bob, not Robert, Arbaugh, born Sept. 
12, 1921, Pueblo, Colorado.  Moved to 
Vancouver in 1995. 
 While working in San Francisco 
in 1955 as a Civil Engineer, signed 2 
year employment contract to go to Ha-
waii because of knowledge of Airfield 
Construction and the coming of Jets.  
 The family and I moved to Ha-
waii and returned to San Francisco 21 
years later and I retired.  
 My family consists of my wife of 
66 years, Velvalee (Val), one son and 
one daughter, plus (1 son now de-
ceased). 
 In 1997, I joined Fort Vancouver 
Lions Club. I have assisted with the Cat 
shows, Salmon kiosk; sold some fire-
works, participated in bell ringing for Sal-
vation Army; White Cane Days and the 
School for the Blind Track Meet.  
 I continue to attend meetings but 
no longer am active in Lions activities 
because of health limitations. 
 I was invited to attend, a second 
dedication, of the WWII Memorial re-
cently. The memorial is located on the 
National Mall, along with the Washington 
Monument and the Lincoln Memorial. 
 In 2004, an event relative to the 
completion and dedication of the Memo-
rial was held in Washington, DC. I was a 
member of the 102nd Infantry Division 
Association. 
 At that time, 2004, there were 5 
living, (now 4) from the same platoon.  
All of us and our spouses attended the 
dedication and were honored guests 
which meant a better seating.   
 It is interesting that the five of us 
all have the expert Infantryman's badge, 
Combat Infantryman's badge, ribbons for 
unit citation and individual citations and 
all had the rank of P.F.C. 

Saturday Nov. 8, 2008 9 am—4 pm 

Hazel Dell Grange 

     7509 NE  Hazel Dell Ave 

Vancouver WA 

Sponsored by Ft. Vancouver Lion’s Club 

Proceeds to support the hearing impaired. 

Lions International Website                  www.lionsclubs.org          

MD-19 Website                                  www.lionsmd19.com  

Fort Vancouver Lions Club              hey.craig-limoges.win 

http://www.lionsclubs.org
http://www.lionsmd19.com
http://www.fortvancouverlions.com


 

Diabetes 

Walk-a-Thon 

7:30-10AM 

Ester Short Park 
 

 

LERC Eye Glass 

Sorting 10AM-1PM 

 

Amphitheater  

Concert 
 

 

Board Retreat 

P.U.D. 

9 AM 

 

Amphitheater 

Concert 

 

Final Concert! 
 

 

WA Elementary 

Learning Fair 

6-7:30PM 

 

Lions Council 

WSSB 7 PM 

Lions 

Health Screening 

Unit at WA Elemen-

tary School 
 

Walk & Knock 

Kick Off at Noon  

Hometown Buffet 
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EARN YOUR FREE RAFFLE TICKET: LOCATE YOUR NAME (THERE ARE 2 HIDDEN NAMES IN THIS NEWSLETTER) 
AND NOTIFY EITHER THE LION TAMER OR THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR! 

 

NO  

Sharehouse 

This Month! 

Sight Committee 

6:30PM WSSB 

Hearing 

Committee 

6:30 PM  

School for the Deaf 

RED DATES     

INDICATE      

REGULARLY 

SCHEDULED CLUB 

MEETINGS 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

       October dates to plan for::  

7– Sight/Hearing Committees  10– Melvin Jones Banquet  15– Sharehouse 

17– Poker Tournament  18– Apple/Pear Sorting  21– Lions Council Meeting 

25– Walk & Knock Bag Folding 25– Apple/Pear Distribution 

 

HARVEST 

MOON  

CONCERT 

 

Ice Cream  

Social 

 WA Elementary 

 at 3PM 

Dead Sea Scrolls 

are made avail-

able to the public 

for the first time 

1991 

1906 -  

U.S. President 

Theodore Roosevelt 

proclaims  

Devils Tower 

 the nation's first  

National Monument 

1867 

The United 

States takes 

control of  

Midway Island. 

1975 

The Hughes AH

-64 Apache 

Helicopter 

makes its first 

flight. 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1906
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/U.S._President
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Theodore_Roosevelt
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Devils_Tower_National_Monument
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/U.S._National_Monument
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Midway_Island
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1975
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hughes_Helicopters
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/AH-64_Apache
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/AH-64_Apache


 

 

  

WORK EXPERIENCE 

Training Sites for students who 

are blind or visually impaired. Help educate a 

handicapped student 

Contact: Lori Pulliam  

WSSB Vocational Coordinator 

360-696-6321 Ext# 116 

Providing in-home care 

and assistance to Clark 

County area residents. 

360-546-5566 

Toll Free: 800-510-0085 

Fax: 360-546-5569 

10000 NE 7th Ave. #210 

Vancouver, WA  98685 

www.familycareser.com 
diane@familycareser.com 

scott@familycareser.com 

A REGISTERED INVESTMENT ADVISOR 

Financial Planning & Investment  

Consulting on a Fee Only Basis 

CRAIG S. LIMOGES CFA, CFP, EA 

360-694-2752 

CARSTAR Jacobus       Jerry Jacobus– Owner 

6710 NE St John’s Road 

Vancouver, WA  98661 

360-693-2118     1-800-CARSTAR 

360-993-2032fx  www.carstar.com 

PO BOX 528  Vancouver, WA  98666 

360-574-5440 

Toll Free  800-221-7067      Fax360-574-9070  

Cell 360-608-3043 

RoyP@VancouverOil.com 

                    ROY PULLIAM 

       Sales Representative 

PIANO TUNER– TECHNICIAN 

11543 NE 32nd Street 

Vancouver, WA  98682    360-892-3320 

Keeping a Small Part of the World 

“In Tune” 

Since 1950 

6018 NE St Johns Road 

Vancouver, WA  98681 

360-696-2262 

360-521-7387 

Ken Milligan-MGR 

HOURS 

8AM -  6PM 
MONDAY thru FRIDAY 

8AM - 5:30PM 
SATURDAY/SUNDAY 

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT 

CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER 

360-882-3802     360-567-3987FX 

12503 SE MILL PLAIN BLVD #208 

VANCOUVER, WA  98684 

            5055 N MEEKER RD 

           KALAMA, WA  98625 

 360-673-2456     1-800-750-2456 

EXIT #32 

CREDIT CARD ACCEPTANCE 

GIFT CARD PROGRAMS 

CHECK VERIFICATION, CONVERSION & GUARANTEE 

ASK FOR CHERI PERRY 

CLARK COUNTY’S ONLY LOCALLY OWNED AND  

OPERATED CREDIT CARD PROCESSING COMPANY!!! 360-253-5934 

http://SusanRawson.YourKWagent.com 

Susan Rawson 

SusieRawson@KW.com 

360-281-9934 

Independent Consultant, ID 15543296 
Area Manager 

360.281.9934 

http://susierawson.myarbonne.com 

Jeff Cramer-Owner 

Jim Terrell 

Field Service Representative 

Business: 360.693.6599 or 866.469.6262 

Email: f13092@aol.com 

www.naseweb.com/jamesterrell 

Ear-Care hearing Aid Centers, LLC                                

360-690-HEAR (4327)                                       
Western Hearing & Audiology 

8317 E Mill Plain  Vancouver, WA  98664 

Board Certified Hearing Instrument Sciences 

Plan for the future...Walk & Knock 

Food Drive will be held Dec.6th, 

2008 Tell your friends, families, 

neighbors! They can sign up to 

help at: www.walkandknock.org 

 



receiving the zone‘s endorsement at the zone 
meeting on the 19th.   
 H. Sutfin reported she received a written 
request from the Washington Elementary PTA for 
$750.00, but feels they have some issues that 
need to be resolved before we can commit to 
anything.    
 L. Denny announced he needs the 
names of the attendees to the Fall Forum for car 
pooling purposes.   
 A motion carried, opposed by 1 to ex-
ceed $1000.00 to purchase an in focus machine 
for presentations with any amount over this to be 
brought back to the board for consideration.
 Scott asked the board if they would be 
interested in linking our club website to a Meso-
thelioma site. There was no interest from the 
board at this time.   
 H. Sutfin discussed a block party in the 
Rose Village Neighborhood and announced she 
was looking for volunteers for the day and will 
pass around a sign-up sheet at the regular meet-
ing.    
 Weaver reported on the updated schol-
arship program and announced this year‘s recipi-
ent, Mallory Kamerath, will be speaking at the 
meeting today.   
 Staudinger announced there will be an 
eye glass sorting party on September 20th from 10
-1:00 pm at the Sea Farers Center parking lot and 
other clubs will be invited.  
 A motion carried to move the board 
meetings in October to the 10th and the 24th due to 
the Fall Forum.   
 Rhyasen reported Armstrong will con-
duct the August 22nd luncheon meeting in his 
absence.    
 Rhyasen ended the meeting by an-
nouncing the next board meeting will be Friday, 
September 5th, 2008. 

SUPPORT THE FORT VANCOUVER 

 LIONS CLUB 

Donated funds go to purchase eye glasses and hearing aids for 

local residents plus scholarships and public service. 

We help the Schools for the Blind & Deaf; WA Eye Bank, WA Ele-

mentary School, Local Scouting, our Health Screening Unit & 

Many Others. 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE FORT 

VANCOUVER LIONS CLUB 

PO BOX 701  

VANCOUVER, WA  98666-0701 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

August 1st, 2008 

 Acting President Harding announced 
Kathy Howell was the new board member ap-
pointed to fill Tom Gay‘s vacancy. 
 Harding also reported on the apple/
pear sale and announced the number of fruit 
being offered will be reduced for both. The pack-
ing date will be October 18th, and the delivery 
date will be October 25th. The price of each box 
will be $16.00 and he is looking at offering pay-
pal to accept payments.  
 Denny gave a report on frozen berries 
and announced the sales are comparable with 
last years.   
 Harding discussed the upcoming Har-
vest Moon concert on September 12th and 
stressed the need to sell advertisements as well 
as tickets.    
 H. Sutfin reported S. Hale will be tak-
ing over the ice-cream social at Washington 
Elem. and she is in the process of putting to-
gether a committee to handle all of the activities 
at the school. She also announced she is still 
looking for a location for the bazaar. 
 Giles is looking at a date in October for 
the next Texas Hold-Em poker night. 
 Olds reported the accounts with Co-
lumbia Credit Union have been updated with the 
correct signers.   
 A motion was carried to send, as 
budgeted, $1500.00 each to the CC Sight/
Hearing and $650.00 for scholarship recipient.
 Harding reminded the board of the 
club retreat on September 13th. Scott suggested 
we use an on-line survey process called, ―Survey 
Monkey‖.    
 Limoges announced the Melvin Jones 
nomination committee has narrowed down the 

finalists and will be sending out ballots to those eligible 
to vote. The banquet committee is deciding on a date 
before they can secure a location. H. Sutfin will follow-
up.     
 H. Sutfin asked for school supplies to donate 
to the Washington Elem. Back pack program. 
 K. Milligan announced the new roster will be 
completed by August 15th.   
 Scott asked about setting the club website up 
with pay-pal capabilities to accept payments for concert 
tickets, fruit sales, etc. She will check into the cost and 
report back.    
 T. Sutfin asked Olds to send an updated 
letter of intent to the ZC, DG, VDG and MD19 announc-
ing his desire to run for the office of First Vice District 
Governor, for the Lion year 2009-2010.   

August 15th, 2008   
 Harding gave an update on the apple/pear 
sale and Scott reported on the pay-pal status.  
 D. Rawson and L. Denny reported on the 
frozen/fresh berry sales. Total net income for both was 
$9516.20; this is over the budgeted amount of 
$7500.00.    
 Rhyasen asked to the board to sell 5 tickets 
each to the Harvest Moon Concert.  
 H. Sutfin announced all of the projects at 
Washington Elementary have been reassigned with 
new chairs and assistants to take over for them eventu-
ally.     
 D. Rawson reported the joint Sight/Hearing 
BBQ meeting was attended by about 30 people. 
 Limoges announced he sent out the ballots 
for the Melvin Jones candidates and said we need a 
chair for the auction committee.  
 Scott reported she will work with Rhyasen to 
send out the survey for the upcoming club retreat on 
September 13th.   
 Rhyasen announced T. Sutfin will be running 
for the office of First Vice District Governor and will be 


